Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

August 12, 2022
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present via Zoom
Judge Ree Casey Jones, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Amanda Colon, Department of Education
Tamara Foster-Montgomery, University Community
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association
Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education
Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society
Dr. Melanie Washington, Children’s Cabinet
Dr. Kim Sherman, Louisiana Psychological Association
Carnell Washington, NAACP
Board Members Absent

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Martin McClendon, Religious Community
Angela Bridgewater, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Staff  
Tamara Jones, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary
Guests
Levar Robinson
Marie Collins, LPC, LMFT, LAC
Melanie Richardson, MSW, LMSW
Susan Delle-Shaffette
Call to Order:
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:41 a.m. and welcomed Board Members and guests.  
Roll Call:  Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Assistant, called the roll.
Approval of minutes and agenda:  
Carnell Washington made a motion for approval of the March 10, 2022 minutes and the August 12, 2022 Agenda as presented.  Melanie Washington seconded the motion.  All in favor, motioned carried.
Financial report:  
The Executive Director presented the Financial Report for fiscal year 2022 as well as the budget for FY 23.   Copies were distributed to all Board Members.  It was also reported that there has been an increase in the amount of funds received from duplicate Birth Certificates.  As of this date and time the CBCAP Award letter has not been received.
In addition the Executive Director reported that the CMM Institute rescinded their funding request for their Cosmo Kidz program.   Discussion followed.
Judge Ree Casey Jones made a motion to approve the financial report as presented.  Carnell Washington seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Chairman’s Report: 
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, presented the Chairman’s Report.  The report included the following:
· Ms. Acker also reminded Board Members that all Board Members are required to complete an annual Ethics verification.  Ms. Acker requested that all Board Members check to make sure they are current and up to date.

· Need commitments from new Board Members as to which CTF committee they would like to serve on.  Committees include:

· Grant Review

· Legislative

· Policy

· Policy needs to be updated to look at and review policies regarding additional funds and special requests and look at possibly creating a new Financial Committee to create new guidelines for funding.
· CTF currently has two (2) active campaigns and asked Board Members for their support in promoting the following campaigns:

· Look Before You Lock

· Know Before You Go

· Mechanisms should be put in place in time of disaster that would allow the CTF Board to have the authority to extract funds to aid children in need.

· First Annual Child Abuse Prevention Conference was held in April and CTF is hoping to make this an annual event.

· Ms. Acker introduced and welcomed the newest CTF Board Members, Judge Ree Casey Jones, Juvenile and Family Court Judges, Amanda Colon, Department of Education, Dr. Kim Sherman, Louisiana Psychological Association and Tamara Foster-Montgomery, University Community as well as Tamara Jones the new LCTF Executive Director.

Executive Director’s Report:  
Tamara R. Jones, Executive Director, presented the Executive Director’s report.  A copy of the report was distributed to Board Members.  Discussion followed.
New Business:  

Supplemental Grant Award Proposals:  
The Executive Director informed the Board that LCTF has received four Grant proposals and one Event proposal outside of the regular application process.  Copies of the proposals were distributed to Board Members.  Proposals are as follows:
Father’s on a Mission:  Levar Robinson, FOAM Executive Director, provided a presentation and information regarding his request for funding.  Mr. Robinson is requesting $25,000 to fund a program to provide firearm safety, gun violence prevention and alternatives to firearms/conflict resolution education to fathers and their children.  

The services and activities are focused on the enhancement of life which will impact children through education in gun violence avoidance and alternatives to firearms education through physical and mental life skills development and enhancement that will transform to positive outcomes for children.
In addition Mr. Robinson is also requesting an additional $21,800 to provide Cooking with Dads events to Fathers and their children. The services and activities are focused on the enhancement of life and health through cooking experiences. When kids cook with their parents they are exposed to a variety of experiences such as teaching them reading, science, math, academic skills and basic life skills. These experiences are great ways to encourage communication and interaction between fathers and their children through physical and mental life skills development and enhancement that will transform to positive outcomes for children.
The Family Tree:  Marie Collins of The Family Tree Information and Counseling Center is requesting $70,010 to provide counseling services focused on supporting the LGBTQIA+ community in the Acadiana Region V area.  
Training Grounds:  Melanie Richardson presented information on Training Grounds We   Play Center.  TrainingGrounds Inc is a non-profit organization that assists families and professionals throughout the greater New Orleans area with creating rich learning experiences for children and positive adult-child interactions. Founders Melanie Richardson and Christine Neely provide learning experience workshops for parents, professional development training for early childhood educators, and a We PLAY Center where parents and children (3 and under) can grow and learn together by enjoying age appropriate toys and activities while developing social-emotional skills in a safe play space.  LCTF funding would allow for an expansion of the program where more families and children could be served.
2023 LCTF Child Abuse Prevention Conference:  Susan Delle-Shaffette presented information concerning the 2023 LCTF Child Abuse Prevention Conference.  Ms. Shaffette stated that the conference could be held virtually or in person.  Benefits of holding the meeting virtually are saves money, and reaches more people.  Disadvantages include possible tech and bandwidth issues.  In person benefits include networking amongst attendees, and side bar conversations.  Disadvantages are the cost of renting a location as well as that the costs of food, drink and AV costs have gone up dramatically.  
Discussion regarding the proposals followed. A follow up email will be sent to Board.  

Carnell Washington made a motion to approve the request(s).  Melanie Washington seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.  Amount(s) to be funded will be decided at a later date/time.  
Old Business:

Look Before You Lock Campaign:  
Materials will be mailed out to different organizations regarding ‘Look Before You Lock’.  Board Members are encouraged to promote and distribute materials.

Know Before You Go Campaign:  
The ‘Know Before You Go’ campaign centers on caregivers of young children. Board Members are encouraged to promote and distribute materials.

Public Comments:

No comments

Adjournment:  
Carnell Washington made a motion to adjourn.  Melanie Washington seconded the motion.
NEXT MEETING:  December 15, 2022
